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Kindergarten Registration to Commence January 16, 2015 (PA DAY  - No School Classes) 
 

Kindergarten registration will commence on January 16, 2015 for the 2015-16 school year. Registration forms 
are available on YRDSB’s website: www.yrdsb.ca. Children who turn four or five years old during 2015, live 
within the school boundary and whose parents are public school tax supporters will be eligible to register for 
kindergarten. A kindergarten information session for parents is being planned for this spring. For more 
information please visit the YRDSB website or contact us at Legacy.  

French Immersion Registration will take place from January 16 - February 13, 2015 

Happy New Year 
We hope that all of our families have had a great break. Staff and students are 
excited to be back! We look forward to working with you in the coming months. 
Laura Ryckman & Jeff Demacio 
Pediculosis (Head Lice) 

Each year cases of pediculosis (head lice) are found throughout our schools. In an effort to reduce the 
numbers of cases found and decrease the inconvenience to parents/guardians and students, the York Region 
District School Board requests your assistance. As your child is now returning to school after the holidays, 
please inspect his/her hair and scalp for pediculosis. Periodic inspections during the year will help prevent 
the spread of head lice. 
Head lice are tiny (1/8” or 3mm long) wingless insects with flattened bodies. They cling to the hair by means 
of six legs. They live mostly behind the ears and at the nape of the neck. The female lays tiny, yellowish-white 
eggs called nits. They resemble dandruff but are attached to the hair by a cement-like material and are very 
difficult to remove. It is usually the eggs that are noticed first. 
If head lice are found, do not return your child to school until treated. This will prevent the spread of 
pediculosis. Children are only allowed to reenter the class when all the nits are removed from the hair. 
For more information, please call the Public Health Nurses at York Region Health Services Health Connection 
line, 1-800-363-5653, (Monday to Friday, 8:30 a.m. – 4:30p.m.). 

Cold Weather!! 

This week we have experienced COLD weather. We thank parents for sending your children to school with 
appropriate clothing to play outdoors on the days that it is safe to do so. We do send students outside for 
recess unless the temperature is below -20C. Depending on weather conditions (e.g. wind, sun, precipitation) 
we sometimes shorten recess to ensure everyone is safe. 

Parents Visiting the School 
In an ongoing effort to maintain a safe and secure school community, we want to remind parents that the 
front doors of the school are the only place where visitors should enter. If you have an appointment with a 
teacher or require assistance, we ask that you check in with the office. Lunches are to be dropped off on the 
table outside of the main office and parents need to stay outside when picking up students.  

Information sessions for the French Immersion (FI) program will take place at French Immersion schools on 
January 15, 2015 at 7 p.m. FI registration will begin January 16, 2015. In order to streamline the registration 
process, parents or guardians of Senior Kindergarten students entering Grade 1 in 2015, and wishing to enroll 
in the FI Program, can visit or call their home school office (where your child currently attends) and request 
an Office Index Card - short version. The Office Index Card must be signed by the principal of the home 
school. Parents or guardians then take this form, along with one piece of identification showing their address 
to your designated French Immersion school to register between January 16 and February 13, 2015. This 
eliminates the need to provide duplicate enrolment information or to pre-register.   

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/legacy.ps/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca
http://www.yrdsb.ca/Programs/fi/Pages/Program-Locations.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/pages/school-locator.aspx
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